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             Well here we are, the year is officially 2022. It seems hard to imag-
ine that yet another year has gone by. Each year seems to come and go 
with the added speed and fervor that Father time seems to intend.   With 
each passing year we are afforded the opportunity , if only for a moment, 
to reflect on the past.  Hopefully these reflections invoke fond memories 
and chances to reconnect.  However, it also made me think about a few 
events that occurred while I was at Parma Senior High.  For example, I was 
a Junior eating lunch when a classmate informed us, with more than a hint 
of disbelief in his voice, that the Space Shuttle Challenger had exploded.  I 
was a teacher when I learned of the horrible events of 9/11.  My recollec-
tions are not unique, and I am certain all of you have had similar experi-
ences.  Whether it was our collective loss of John F. Kennedy, the historic 
moon landing, or possibly the fall of the Berlin Wall, these events, and 
many more, represent turning points in our lives.  March 13, 2020 is one of 
those dates for our current Parma Senior High students. 
 
It was nearing the Ides of March when students and teachers were uncere-
moniously sent home.  The first known case of Coved-19 had breached 
Ohio’s borders.  Schools and school districts all over the state would take 
the unprecedented steps towards remote learning, although most of us  
were unfamiliar with the term just yet.  Little did we know that we would 
have to become familiar with a whole new vocabulary. Google Classroom, 
‘zoom meetings’, and Discussion Boards just begin to scratch the surface of this 
new lingo.   (cont. pg 3) 
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LETTERS TO EDITOR 
 Amanda B Class of 
2020 
Dear PSH Class of 
1962. Thank you for 
my $1000 scholarship. 
Because of your gen-
erosity I was able to 
afford a laptop for col-
lege. I am now able to 
keep up with all the 
other students at MU 
and get the most out of 
my education. You 
have helped me to be-
gan to achieve my 
dreams. You are very 
welcome Amanda, 
Thank you from the 
Class of ‘62 

Gil F Class of ‘65  

If you visit Cleve-

land.com, you will come 

across a news article 

the  Oont  pg 7 

   
           Welcome to the 29th Edition of the PSH Alumni Tradition. The first 
edition came in the Fall of 1993. The last two years have been a struggle 
for everyone in the World. Two years of the Covid Pandemic has trans-
formed the way we live no matter who we are or where we live. One of the 
most important services your Tradition provides during hese times is the In 
Memorium Alumni Column.   
           Since the inception of the “Tradtion” we have provided the “In Me-
moriam Column.   We provide this column to let Alumni know of the pass-
ing of classmates from all classes.   Char Rossi ’72, gets some of the 
online notifications while Darlene DeMarco ’63 checks online services and 
obituaries. Judy Genco get communications from Class Officers and I get 
mailed letters with newspaper obituaries, and other forms of communica-
tions. We are grateful to Class officers who forward names of their de-
ceased classmates. We check to verify all deceased names for spelling 
and accuracy of the submission. Even with all the checks, mistakes hap-
pen and we make corrections as soon as possible.  We give our deepest 
sympathies to all the family, friends and fellow graduates for their loss.  
             We have a list of almost 47,000 graduates of Parma High School, 
Parma Schaaf High and Parma Sr. High School going back to 1921 on rec-
ord in our files. We currently have about 29,000 updated addresses.   
 Cont. on pg3 



 Class Reunions for 2’s and 7’s 
 
Class of 1962  Contact Anthony DeMarco 
demarco31@sbcglobal.net or 440-572-2375 and 
leave a message. Reunion to be a weekend in 
September 2022. Give me input on times:2-5 or 
9-11 -Date: 16—8, 23—25. Pick one and let me 
know. May combine with 1963, 61, 64 or all 4 
demarco31@sbcglobal.net 
CLASS OF 1967 Contact Judy Flamik Message 
on face book page  judyflamik@gmail.com 
CLASS OF  1972 Contact Char Rossi at psha-
lumni .org with further information 
CLASS OF 1977  Jill  Odabashin or Julie Hlav-
ka 
CLASS OF 1982  Pat Marshall Kachmarik No 
Info at this point 
CLASS OF 1987  CONTACT Kim Nickle Bor-
zyn  at kborzyn@gmail.com 
CLASS OF 1992 CONTACT  Jonessa Naugh-
ton Sprock 5807 Bradley Parma  44129  
Cont. pg 3 
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   Tradition 

Our Sympathy goes out to all fam-
ily and friends who have lost a 
loved one. Every effort is made to 
verify notifications of a deceased 
Alumni member. We ask that you 
provide some form of verification 
from a newspaper or other source.  
Send : Webmaster at pshalu-
mi@gmail.com or the PSH Alum-
ni office 6285 W. 54th St. Parma 
44129 Attn A DeMarco 
APRIL1ST ‘2021 TO JAN 4 2022 
 
‘45 BERNARD FRITSCHE 
‘50 JAQUELINE LONG HAW-
KINS 
‘51 RITA CAVALLERI 
LaMOREAUX 
‘56 JAMES SCHOVANEK 
‘56 SANDRA MASKEY PETER-
SON 
‘56 CAROL VOGLER BRIGHT 
‘56 TERRY SCHUSTER 
‘56 CHARLES A LYONS 
‘56 JOHN SCHUSTER 
‘57 JEROME T BONTEMPO 
‘57 RITA MAUCH SZUCS 
‘58 GARY PESTA 
‘59 JIM LINX 
‘59 ALBERT RIEKER 
‘59 DAVID SLAWSON 
‘60 DAVID DORN 
‘61 ROBERT  NOTTRODT 
‘61 JUDY ANN BROSOFSKI 
‘61 TERRANCE FINN 
‘61 PAUL MATLAVAGE 
‘61 LORA BAUMERT PAGE 
‘61 SUE PICARD 
‘61 DIANE GRAY LESCZYNSKI 
‘62 GARY WILL 
‘62 JERRY MITCHELL 
‘62 JUDITH BENESCH TRO-
HAN 
‘62 CARL STEIDLE 
‘62 MARILYN HENZ JACOBS 
‘62 JOSEPH GATZ 
‘62 JAMES CIPRIANI 
‘62 KURT SKARL 
‘63 JANET DIMMOCK YORK 
‘63 CHARLES SCHMIDT 
‘63 BARBARA BONTEMPO 
SOGGS 
‘63 GARY KLUBNIK 
‘63 DENNIS PILNY 
‘63 JOSEPH BISCHOFF 
‘64 ALAN MARHEFKA 
‘65 FRED WISNIEWSKI 
‘65 WILLIAM MUSAL 
‘65 JAMES DEAU 
 
 
 

PSH Alumni Association 
Here is how to contact us 
pshalumni@gmail.com 
 Web- pshalumni.org 
Tradition Staff 
Editor: Anthony DeMarco’62 
Darlene Wendel DeMarco’63 
Printer Dan  Salloum PSH ‘95 
             Mike Sposet   PSH ‘95 
Web master: Char Eastin Rossi 
‘71 
Technical Support Damon 
DeMarco ‘89 
Leave a phone message for An-
thony at 440-572-2375 or 
Bruce Saban or Tony at the 
Main Office 440—885-8687 

Alumni Assoc. Board  
President Bruce Saban ‘87 
‘Anthony DeMarco ‘62 V.P. 
Chris Leo  ’03  Treasurer 
Judy Sevcik Genco ’72 Sec. 
Debbie Dimas Audie ’76 Cor-
responding Sec. 
Darlene Wendel DeMarco 
’63  
Carol Bartel ‘54 Emeritus 
Lou Bentzen ’60 
Barb Tomc Filipow  ‘61 
Gil Fritzsche ’65 
Marcia Voss Sendrey’59 
Nancy Fedak ‘66 Emeritus 
Shannon Cole ‘12 Asst Treas-
ure 
Cathy Smith Kornaker‘ 79 
Barb Bendler Gannon ‘ 73 

IN MEMORIAM 

If you would like your class 
monthly meetings listed let us 
know . 
Contact Bruce Saban 216-398-
1770  or Tony DeMarco , 440-
572-2375 and leave a message. 

CONT COLUMN 1 InMemoriam 
‘66 HELEN CSOMOS 
BANASZAK 
‘66 MARILYN WYSOCKI 
‘67 DALE MILLER 
‘67 KATHIE DOVER HOSSO 
‘67 CHARLOTTE DAROVEC 
BECKERMAN 
‘67DAVID SIMON 
‘67 JACQUELYN EVERETT 
BOYCE 
‘67 JAMES JANUSCZOK 
‘68 JAMES LUCZYK 
‘68 JANET CHOMA BOYALA 
‘68 DONNA CONRAD 
‘68 KAREN POPEK LANE 
‘68 BARBARA STURTZ PAT-
TERSON-MISCHLER 
69 JOSEPH COLLINS 
‘70 JOHN BRADNY 
‘70  JOHN ARTHUR 
‘71 STEVE CHAKY 
‘71 TERRI METZGER LONG 
‘71 LORETTA  KLISH 
MATUSEK         Cont pg 4 

1948 Monthly for LUNCH at J Bella  1:30 3rd 
Thursday of the month. Contact: Dave Kane at 
216-941-7572. 
 1949 The 2nd Thursday of the month 
11:30AM at Michaels at State Rd. and Royal-
wood Contact  Elaine Quint  440-843-3872 
1951 Parma Schaaf  meets for lunch 1st Friday 
of every month at Katherine’s Restaurant Con-
tact Joan Kalat 440-843-9122 
1952 contact Jean Walter At 440-582-3641 
CONT pg 4 
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Cont pg 2  Class Reunions for 2’s and 7’s 

CLASS OF 1997 Contact Kathleen Tupa  Kwiat-
kowski 8408 Whitehaven Parma 44129 
CLASS OF 2002 Contact Logan Persons 2624 Au-
gustine Dr. Parma 44134 
CLASS OF 2007 Arynn Blebble 440-843-8419 
CLASS OF 2012 Minela Zupljanin 3018 Dell-
wood DR. Parma 44134 zupljanin@sbcglobal.net 
 
We are having some problems with the Reunion 
Chairpersons and updates on who is in charge. 
We ask if you are still in charge  or are no longer 
interested in serving as your Class reunion Chair, 
that you notify Judy Genco Alumni Secretary of 
those changes. Judy Sevcik Genco ‘72  
a@judyse7@cox.net or 440-886-2420 
 
*** Names ,addresses, phone numbers, may no 
longer be correct. We attempt to correct them but  
Often we can not update  this information 

A BRAND NEW COLUMN FOR THE TRADITION 

Your Alumni Assoc. is looking for a special event 

that you remember from your days at Parma Sr 

High. It can be something you were a part of or 

an event the school was  a part of . It can also be 

something that made a positive impression dur-

ing your High School years and that you have re-

membered all these years.  EXAMPLE   In the 

1961 football season finale PSH was playing 

State Champion Massillon High at Cleveland Mu-

nicipal Stadium . It was considered, for a long 

time as the 15th best games ever played in 

Cuyahoga county. Massillon had just appeared in 

Sports Illustrated as the best High school foot-

ball team in the nation.  We lost by 1 point 21—

20 on a missed extra point. (Learned to deal with  

tough losses in life as long as you did your best)      

If your story is selected, it will appear in this col-

umn. You will win a free years subscription to the 

Tradition . Must be no more than 250 words. 

Must be in your own words—not plagiarized. 

Send stories to PSH ALUMNI  6285 W 54TH ST 

PARMA OH 44129  ATTN . A DEMARCO 

 The President   Cont from pg 1   
This marked the beginning of the most bizarre ed-
ucation period of our lives.  The end of 2020 saw 
traditional spring events like Senior Prom can-
celed.   However, new traditions like drive by 
Graduations and birthday parades had begun. 
   The following school year, as  hard as I try to 
remember, is a blur.   I know our administrative 
decision makers did the best possible job they 
could in the worst possible situation.  They 
worked tirelessly to develop numerous plans to 
return to school only to quickly pivot to plans B, 
C and D.  Our students seem to remember the 
sequence much better than I do.  However, if 
memory serves, we began with a full remote 
schedule.  I felt much more like a professional 
podcaster, radio host or YouTuber than I did a 
teacher.  At some point we shifted to ‘hybrid 
learning’.  This is when half of our students were 
in class, socially distanced of course, and the 
other half were undertaking independent study 
at home.  Later in the year I believe we transi-
tioned to a new type of ‘hybrid learning’ in which 
half of the students were in school and the other 
half watched the live-stream version of the 
class.  Extra-curricular activities were not unaf-
fected.  Events, if not canceled, usually had very 
few, to no spectators at all.  I know I am likely 
wrong on the details  and sequence of these 
events, But one thing was consistent, everyone 
longed for the social connections that we had 
taken for granted just a few months before.  
Still, there is a lesson to be learned in every situ-
ation.  Today I believe even more than I ever 
have, that the relationships forged at Parma 
Senior, whether virtual or in person, are as 
strong today as they have ever been,  More im-
portantly, we have learned to appreciateat them 
even more. 

  Cont pg 1 The Editors Desk 
Your Alumni Association’s  tried it’s best to cope 
with the change and adapt. We were able to 
give 11 $1000 scholarships  to PSH grads 
thanks to the  generosity of  individual Alumni 
Donors, our annual Alumni Golf outing and the 
Golden Reunion.  
   +The Redmen logo will not be replaced with a 
new one. The Indian Chief logo stays for now, 
  +All three High schools will remain open for the 
immediate future.   
 
  + What to look for in the Spring edition:    
1 Regestration Forms for the Annual PSH Golf 
Outing for Scholarships July 24  2022 
 
2 The Annual Golden Reunion for all Classes 
that have celebrated their 50th Class Reunions 
1972 or before..August 26th  9 AM PSH Cafete-
ria 
 
3 The 1973 Hall of Fame Submission Info 
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Cont pg 2 In Memoriam. 

 

‘71  CHESTER HOPPERTON 

‘72 SHARON KNYSZEK 

‘ 72 KEVEN GORKOSKI 

‘72 DANIEL McGINTY 

‘72 FRANK SCHUR 

‘72 SANDRA GOETZ OHNER 

‘72 THOMAS NEUZI 

‘73 SHARON RODDY SCHOTZ

– HUFF 

‘73 TAMARA GRISAK COLON        

‘73 MITCHELL FIELD 

‘73 LAWRENCE ORSAGOS  

‘74 JEFF BIOND 

‘74 JANE PASTRO CHAMBER-

LIN  

‘75 DEBORAH  GERDING 

SQUIRES 

‘75 GEORGE “CORKY” HALL-

AL 

‘75 CHRIS DEMBINSKI 

‘76 GEORGE JACOBS JR. 

‘76 JENIFER GEITHER ZAK 

‘77 LAUREL PARKER ROG-

ERS 

‘77 MICHAEL PETRUSKA 

‘77 MONNICA JONES 

MALONE 

‘78 ROBERT FUTO 

‘78 LINDA OSBORNE GRIZAK 

‘78 MICHAEL SABO 

‘79 BRIAN COOK‘79 LORI 

FRANZ DOMBRADY 

‘79 RANDY KOHUT 

‘80 WILLIAM SCHULTZ 

‘80 TIMOTHY RYAN 

80 COLLEEN TOMLINSON 

 

CONT PAGE 2 MONTHLY AND QUARTERLY 
CLASS LUNCHEONS OR MEETINGS 
1955 Katherines  Restaurant Pearl Rd. Lunch 
the last Wed of the months of Jan, April, July, 
Oct. Contact Bob Funk 440—476—6662 
1956 Quarterly Brunch the 3rd Saturday in 
March, June, Sept, and Dec11:30a.m. Fugi Grill 
party room 1930 Snow Rd. at Broadview call Car-
ol or Judy 440-237-0020 
1958 Lunch The 3rd Tuesday in April May, 
June, July, August, Sept At Katherines 12-3 pm 
Contact John Tomco 440-799-2737 or C Ger-
hardstein @ carolg712@sbcglobal.net 
1959 Women meet the 3rd Thursday of  the 
month at Dagneses Contact for information Ger-
ry Pofok. Men meet 1st Wednesday every month. 
1960 &1961 Dinner every month at various Par-
ma Restaurants. Contact Judy Love Girard @ 440
-888-4911 monthly and quarterly meeting 
1963  3rd Thursday of the month at 12 noon. 
Contact John Ziska at johnz442@att.net 
If you would like your class monthly meetings listed 
let us know. Contact Tony DeMarco at 6285 W54 
Street Parma 44129 Include information on your 
meetings. 

‘ 

‘80 ROBERT JONES 

‘80 GARY FRANZ 

‘81 MICHAEL BUSH  

‘82 CHRISTOPHER JONES 

‘82 JACQUELINE DOM 

BROWSKI  

‘82 KELLY KNAUS CARTER 

‘83 PHILLIP GIEROSKY 

‘84 WILLIAM DINNIN 

‘85 FRANK BRECKEL 

‘89 CARL GRUZESKI SMITH 

‘89 FRANK MONACO 

‘86 PHYLLIS KARANICOLAS 

MARTIN 

‘90 ANDREW EDWARDS 

‘91 TAS GRISANTI 

‘92 MATTHEW STRICKLER 

‘93 RUTH BETH MANKE OM-

BERG 

‘93 MATTHEW LOEDE 

‘93 ADAM CARVER 

‘93 BRIAN RODERICK 

‘94 LORAIN OGDEN 

‘94 BRIAN GOANS 

‘94 CHRISTOPHER DO-

NAHUE 

‘95 SUSAN RICHARDS 

CARVER 

‘97 ADILEN COTTO RODRI-

GUEZ 

2015 STEPHANIE RADWAN-

SKI 

IF THERE IS A MISTAKE , let us 

know. WE WILL  CORRECT  IT AS 
SOON AS POSSIBEL  

 

 *From DARLENE DEMARCO Tradition Staff 

*Many of us are on social media.  Please be aware 

there are many "look alike PSH alumni" sites.  We 

will never ask for any money through social me-

dia.  We do not sell anything through social me-

dia.  All of our correspondence would be through 

"The Tradition" or personal contact. Our official 

PSH website is pshalumni.org!  If you see any other 

website as PSH please let us know and contact us 

at pshalumni@gmail.com or Bruce Saban at 440-

398–1770 . You can also contact Char Rossi our 

Webmaster.. We are trying to stop  scams  

 

2021Homecoming King Lawrence William-

son and Queen Emily Valentine  on a rainy 

night at Byers Field. 
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PSH ALUMNI DONORS 
2020—2022 
All donations are tax deductible. 
Remember our $1 for each year you 
have been a graduate of Parma High 
or PSH. 
Include your name (maiden), ad-
dress, class year, a phone# and or 
email address where you can be 
reached. Send your donation to PSH 
Alumni Attn. A.DeMarco 6285 W 
54th St Parma, Oh 44129 
Make checks payable to the PSH 
Alumni Association and indicate 
where you would like your donation 
to go to. For an individual Scholar-
ship please contact Anthony De-
Marco or Bruce Saban  
by mail at PSH Alumni  6285 
W54th St Parma, OH 44129 
Scholarships 2020—21—22 
 Class of 1969 Scholarship 
1953 Richard Trackler 
Golden Reunion  Scholarship 
David Diedrich Linda Kovach Die-
drich ’72 Scholarship 
Jerry Rampelt ‘64 Scholarship 
Donations 
Richard Pinkerton ‘51  
Wayne Ecke ‘62  
Jim Redovian ‘61  
Paula Gunderman Hill ‘62 
Jim Tichy ‘67 
Class of 1967  
Class of 1962  
Class of 1968  
Sue Fedorchak Botsakis ‘63  
Ron Courey 1956  
Anonymous-$To Archives 
Thomas Stager ‘66  
Anthony DeMarco ‘62  
Darlene Wendel DeMarco ‘63 
Joe LoSchiavo ’74 
Jerry Franklin ’70 
Bev Bartos Burns’67 
Fred Cerny ’84  
Cont next column 

  
THE TRADITION IS 

NOW ACCEPTING BUSINESS CARD 
ADS. Today we have been given the green 
light on accepting certain types of ads for the 
Tradition because we now send them 1st class 
mail. The Tradition and the PSH Alumni 
Assoc. retains the final acceptance on content 
and acceptance of all ads. We will not accept 
political, religious, or objectionable business 
cards. All ads must be submitted by a PSH 
Alumni. Send photo ready art work to the 
PSH Alumni Association Attn Tony De-
Marco 6285 West 54 th St. Parma, OH. 
44129 Ad cost is $25 for 1 issue or $70 for all 
3 yearly issues.  

DeceasedTeachers/Staff/ 
Administrators 
CHARLES “CHUCK “ 
BRAUN—Drivers Ed, 
KARL ANDERSON –Ind Arts 
SALLY BERTOLO-Guidance 
Counselor  
THOMAS GORMAN-Music 
KEITH SIDLEY- Special needs  
RALPH MACKULIN Parma 
Bus Supervisor 
TOM DUNFORD English 
PSH 
DAN  MIHUTA-Art Teacher 
System Elementary Art Supervi-
sor 
JOSEPH CHARNIGO-Art 
PSH System Art Director Asst. 
Principal PSH 12/11/20 age 92 
SUE MINDEK -Math teacher  
JIM FRITZSCHE Coach /
Industrial arts 
MARY LOU MAKAR Admin 
WILLIAM McDIARMID Math  
CHARLES MUMFORD 
Speech/Debate Teacher 
RICHARD REUSCH –
Guidance Counselor 
ROBERT REWALT–Art Dept 
Chair 
RUSSELL HICKS– Math  
Dept. Chair  
MARY GRIVICH MALONEY 
Librarian/Media  
PATRICIA HANNUM 
Reading Specialist 
DAN TADDEO -English Schaaf 
and PSH 
RUTH MUELLER Teacher 
SALLY BUESCH Counselor  
RAY I SPOSET Administrator 
DEANNA BONTEMPO Eng-
lish/Special Ed. 
ALLEN CLANCY   IA 
VIVIAN BONZA  English* 
JAMES HERRLE Business * 
ALAN LAYTON  English * 
We continue to try to 
keep in mind those Parma 
Senior High Teachers who 
have passed away. Remem-
bering someone who 
made a difference in our 
lives.    * New Entry 
 

 

 

       BRUCE TRAMMELL ‘67 
                       BROKER 

           KWELEVATE  
           KELLER WILLIAMS REALTY 
Office 440—888—8800 x 203 
   Mobile—216—970—8143 
     bruce@thebrucetrammellgroup.com 
       7087Pearl Rd. Middleburg Hts.,44130 

 

Previous column Cont 
Bruce Trammell ‘67 
Penny Rabbitts Doyle ‘66 
Carol Brown Erml’59 
George Erml’56 
Cathy Tisdall Gettling’64 
Judy Dezso Martins’56 
Ernie Lees’55 
Mary Ellen Felice Pet-
ras’61 
Lori Soggs’64 
Pat Bammerlin Volk and 
Husband 

   A CLEVELAND TRADITION 1967 

                 ANTONIO’S 

        Shoppes at Parma 
         7401 W. Ridgewood Drive  
               The  Shops At Parma 
                 (440) 886—2511 
            OWNER   Joe LoSchiavo                                                   
         ’74 - LOYAL PSH ALUMNI  
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               Some of the 165 attendees celebrating in 
PSH Cafeteria at the 9th Golden Reunion on 
Saturday, August 25, 2021. right  

This years PSH Alumni Golf outing took place at 

Ridgewood Golf Course in Parma on the last Friday 

in  June. We had 72 golfers and 24 Hole Sponsors. 

Once again the committee of Brian Veverka ‘89 and 

Darlene Wendel DeMarco ‘63 (pictured here) did an 

outstanding job.  With a good turnout, a large num-

ber of hole sponsors, 50/50 raffle, basket raffle and 

donations we were able to raise $4000 for 2022 

scholarships.  
  Thanks to all the volunteers who helped with the 

registration, refreshment carts, the raffle tables, 

selling tickets, and helping with set-up and take 

down.    

 

The painting in this photograph was painted in 1966 by 

students from Bob Rewalts Art 3 and 4 classes. The 

painting was a montage of photos from 1961-65 year-

books. The mural  was damaged in the late 70’s. The mu-

ral was repaired and is in great condition.  It is a mural of 

what PSH was and is today. Above  

Graduation outdoors at Byers Field on a sunny day 

 

 

Homecoming was almost canceled this year because 
of a electrical storm that had heavy rains and lightning 
right up to game time. When it stopped at 7:30, the 
court came out on the field they were introduced, and 
the King and Queen were announced and crowned. The 
game started almost immediately  after the  court and 
parents left the field. Everything worked out well in 
spite of the weather. Thanks to the coaches ,the refs, 
parents, and the students for their making homecom-
ing work out. 

Two photos of last years graduation Ceremo-

nies 

At Byers Field , We have not been told if the Dis-

trict will do it again this year, It worked out very 

well and all 3 high School had them on the 

same day. The stands were packed with family  



 

Volume 26, No. 3 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Page 7 

 

I told my friend my English room at PSH 
had a firer place in it and he said no way.  
Anonymous You are right! Here’s a photo 

Cont. from pg 1 Letters to the Editor 

concerning the controversial Parma Senior High 

School "Redman" mascot.  According to after 

meeting with various student groups seeking in-

put, Superintendent Charles Smialek has decid-

ed to put the controversary to rest and keep the 

mascot "for the time being".  No doubt the topic 

will raise its' ugly head from time to time in the 

future, but for now that indominable Redman 

spirit prevails.  ONCE A REDMAN, ALWAYS A RED-

MAN!  

Thank you for your input Gil. Your participation in 

this cause has galvanized support of this issue, 

Your support and participation on all issues  re-

lated to PSHS are commendable. 

Cris D 

I would like to purchase 2 yearbooks –1989 and 

a 1991. If anyone donates yearbooks in the fu-

ture,  from 1990 and 1992, I would  like to pur-

chase those as well. Thank you Alumni. 

Thank you Chris.  Your yearbooks are on the way 

to you.. This is just one of many service your 

Alumni Association performs for our graduates. 

There are so many reason why alumni request 

old yearbooks. There are requests for used year-

books because of water damage, fires, lost in 

moving, and so many other reasons. In some 

cases they are purchased for parents ,who  

could not afford them when they graduated by 

their children.  

RYAN MADISON   Athletic Director  Parma Sr. High 

School  
Website: www.parmaredmenathletics.com  

Twitter: @parmahighsports 

Facebook: Parma Redmen Athletics 

Instagram: @parmaredmenathletics 

 

  This past fall, our Redmen sports teams battled both our 

opponents and COVID. Although numerous games were can-

celed due  to the effects of the pandemic, our Redmen still 

represented Parma Sr. High well on the fields and 

courts.  Three PSH alumni members returned to their alma 

mater to lead our fall sports teams. Matthew Burns, class of 

2009 in football; Franco Tieri, class of 2000 in Girls Soccer 

and Carly Rittwage, class of 2015 in Cheerleading.  We ap-

preciate them and all of our other PSH grads who have given 

back to their alma mater.  Many of our current Redmen stu-

dent-athletes represented PSH with glory and pride this past 

fall season.  Earning first team All Great Lakes Conference 

were: Alejandro Castro and Logan Ziol in football; Sophia 

Madison in volleyball, Josh Niemojewski and Mallory Bam-

merlin in Soccer and Juliana Kern and Mariah Naylor in 

cheerleading.  Earning 2nd team All Great Lakes Conference 

were Tyler Germ, Gavin O'Donnell and Cam Yon in Football; 

Alyson Saylor in Volleyball; Prabin Dahal and Tatiana Di-

Nardo in Soccer and Kailey Campbell and Alexandria Robin-

son in cheerleading. Football standout Alejandro Castro was 

selected as 2nd team All-District and Honorable Mention All-

Ohio. Tyler Germ and Logan Ziol received Honorable Mention 

All-District.   

  This year, the Great Lakes Conference has added 2 new 

schools...North Olmsted and Westlake to form a 12 school, 2 

division format.  The West division includes Bay, Elyria Catho-

lic , Fairview, North Olmsted, Rocky River  and Westlake and 

the East Division is Parma, Valley Forge, Normandy, Holy 

Name, Buckeye and Lakewood.  At the end of each season, 

there will be a conference match-up game where the teams 

who finish with the same standing in the other division will 

play each other. The two first place division teams  will play 

to crown an overall GLC champion or in some sports we will 

host a tournament to crown a conference champion. This 

format should make for some exciting games!  

  As PSH Alumni Members, we ask for your much needed 

support.  If you are able and interested in making a tax de-

ductible donation to help support the Parma Redmen athlet-

ic department, please mail a donation to Parma Senior High 

School Athletic Department, 6285 West 54th Street, Parma, 

Ohio 44129.  We appreciate any help you can provide to our 

student-athletes. 

http://www.parmaredmenathletics.com/


2022— 2023 PSH Newsletter Order Form 
Name _______________________Grad Year*____ 
Address___________________________________ 
City________________ State_____  Zip_________ 
Email________________ Grad Name*__________ 
Hardcopy Newsletter__ $7-1 year    $14 –2 years 
Checks (no cash) payable to: PSH Alumni Assoc. 
Send: PSH Alumni, Attn. Tony DeMarco 
6285 W 54Th St Parma, Oh 44129 
 
FOR ALL PSH  MUGS, CAPS AND ALL APPAREL, WE SUG-
GEST  FOR THE NEAR FUTURE YOU WILL BE ABLE TO  
ORDER ALL PSH  (not Alumni )MERCHANDISE FROM THE 
PSH ATHLETIC DEPT. CONTACT  RYAN MADISON ON 
LINE AT MADISONR@PARMACITYSCHOOLS.ORG FOR 
PRICES AND SHIPPING COST 
 
Please remember that any monetary donation to the 
PSH Alumni Assoc. is tax deductible. You can direct 
that donation to any Alumni program or school activity 
or dept. We are also looking for scholarship donations 
or Sponsors for a scholarship's in your name for a de-
serving PSH grad. For more information on donations 
or for Individual Scholarship info, contact by mail,  
PSH Alumni Assoc.attn Anthony DeMarco  6285 W 
54th St. Parma Oh,44129 
 

 

YEARBOOK  SALE ! ! ALL YEARBOOKS $30.00 !!!!! 
YEARBOOK ORDER PSH Alumni Assoc. We will pick up do-
nations in the Parma area. Thanks to all who donated. For special 
order pre 1950, contact A DeMarco. At the high school          
ORDER FORM 
Name___________________ Grad Class_____ 
Address____________________ City__________ State____ 
Zip ___   Email or Phone #———————————-Yearbook year ____  
$30.00     postage included 
Make Check Payable to: PSH Alumni Assoc. 
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1950-10 1951-6 1952-9 1953-9 1954-7 1955-7 1956-4 1957-0 
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books on line. They are not originals and may cost two to 
three times as much. __________________________     
Did You Know ?  Parma was named for a city in Italy 
around 1814. Ruth Fay (Class of 1962) is a direct de-
scendent of Benajah Fay the first settler of Parma. 
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